SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA RAPID TRANSIT DISTRICT

MEMORANDUM

TO: Board of Directors DATE: July 5, 2024

FROM: General Manager

SUBJECT: State Legislation – Senate Bill 827 (Glazer)

On March 23, 2023, the Board of Directors took a Support if Amended position on Senate Bill (SB) 827 by Senator Steve Glazer (D-Orinda). The bill would grant the BART Office of the Inspector General additional powers and responsibilities to maintain a full scope, independent, and objective audit and investigation program.

At the July 11, 2024, Board of Directors meeting, staff will present amendments to SB 827 and recommend Board action on a revised position.

Attached is staff's analysis and presentation for SB 827. Amended bill text will be added to the Board agenda packet prior to the Board meeting. A draft Board motion is provided below.

If you have any questions, please contact Rodd Lee, Assistant General Manager of External Affairs, at (510) 464-6235.

Michael Jones

Robert M. Powers

Attachments

cc: Board Appointed Officers

Deputy General Manager

Executive Staff

DRAFT MOTION:

The Board of Directors supports SB 827.